




  

School Board Update 
By Mike Decarreau, Board of School Trustees President 

Welcome to another school year. The board is focused on 
several areas this year, space and continuity. 

For space considerations we have been working on a plan 
to enable our staff to be able to deliver the best to our students. 
With our student population we have seen a growing need for 
gathering spaces for smaller groups with specific purposes. 
During our August meeting we will be reviewing the architects 
plans on how best to handle this growing need. The board will 
set up communication sessions to bring this to the broader 
community as we move over the next several months. 

For continuity we have an open board seat in the spring. Every 
year we have two seats up for election. This year Jenn Corrigan 
has decided not to run again after 10 years on the board. I would 
like to personally offer time to discuss this position with anyone 
interested in running for this position. They say “thankless job” 
with respect to a school board position. I say nonsense. It is what 
you make it. We have made it real good to feel you are making 
concrete forward progress every year. Petitions are due at the 
city clerks office by the end of January. I would ask that any one 
interested in finding out more to contact me at 802-310-4032 to 
discuss our governance model, the time commitment, and the 
community interaction involved with this rewarding position 
and an ability to give back to this wonderful place in which we 
live , Winooski! I hope you decide to learn more even if you 
eventually decide this is not for you but you will not regret it if 
you do. 

Have a great fall! 

Winooski PTO 
By Lydia Bourgeois-Mongeon, PTO President 

The Winooski PTO is a group of parents, teachers, and 
community members working together for ALL of our children 
– pre-kindergarten through twelfth grade. The group’s efforts 
make it possible for all the school’s children to participate in field 
trips, and recent contributions have included funding the new 
basketball courts, publishing the WSD cook book, and making 
Spartan gear available! During this upcoming school year, we 
are planning multiple craft fairs and LuLaRoe events, and we’re 
looking forward to supporting next year’s golf tournament 
(sponsored by McKee’s Pub and Grill) to help raise additional 
funds. While we know everyone’s time is short, especially 
during the school year, there are many ways for families to help 
out. Joining the PTO is also a great way to get to know people 
connected with the school and community! 

When we meet: The PTO meets on the third Wednesday of 
each month, 5:30-7:30, in the library in the JFK building. Our 
first meeting will be on September 19. 

More info: Please see the PTO page on the WSD website 
(wsdschools.org) and “like” our Winooski PTO  Facebook page 
for more info and to keep track of what we are up to. 

Happy September Winooski!
 
By Infinite Culcleasure 

We’re excited to announce 
that Parents & Youth for 
Change is back in full effect, 
with two new staff members. 
And while they might be new 
to PYC, they are seasoned 
members of the Burlington 
and Winooski communities. 

A lifelong resident 
of Burlington, VT, and 
product of the Burlington 
schools, Christine joined the 
Community Justice Center in 
Burlington Vermont when the 
Offender Reentry Program 
was being established in 2005. Her professional and community 
service includes accomplishments in restorative reentry, racial 
justice, and law enforcement accountability.

 Arica Bronz has enjoyed living in Winooski with her husband 
and two children for the past 14 years. She recently joined the 
PYC team this summer and looks forward to building more 
relationships in the community and working together to turn our 
goals into reality. She has taught Pilates for the past 20 years and 
enjoys camping, hiking, skiing, cooking, and reading. 

Our new team is looking forward to a busy and productive 
year, as we continue working with Winooski families and 
community members to help improve outcomes for students in 
the WSD. 

Want to get involved with grassroots organizing in education? 
Please feel free to reach out with questions regarding any 
of our upcoming organizing activities/events, or set up a 
meeting with us by contacting Infinite Culcleasure at infinite@ 
parentsforchangevt.org 

Welcome Back! 

Miss a School Board Meeting? Watch 
it Online! 
Did you know you can watch Winooski School Board meetings 
on the internet on your own schedule? Visit www.retn.org and 
click on “Meetings” under the “Watch” heading. You will find 
Winooski School Board listed alphabetically at the bottom of the 
list of area schools. 

Join Front Porch Forum — It’s Free! 
Front Porch Forum’s mission is to help neighbors connect and 

foster community within their neighborhood. 
Go to www.frontporchforum.com to sign up for this free 

community resource. You will get a daily email with postings 
from your neighbors, city, and school leaders with news, 
opinions, quotes, and more. It’s a great way to keep on touch with 
late-breaking news and community events. 
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C I T Y  A N D  S C H O O L  A N N O U N C E M E N T S 
  

We are Hiring! 
Winooski School District still has multiple openings 

throughout the district for support staff to work with children 
with disabilities. 

If interested, please contact Robin Hood, Director of Support 
Services at 802-383-6085 or at rhood@wsdschools.org. 

A minimum of an Associates Degree is required. Come join 
our team! 

Winooski Youth Baseball/Softball 
League 
By Jeff Brosseau 

Help support Winooski Youth Baseball/Softball by subscribing 
to our 34th edition of the Community Birthday Calendar. 

Calendars are $8.00 for (5) listings, listings could be a 
birthday, anniversary, in memory of or military service, 
each additional listings would be .25 cents. Advertisement 
spaces are also available, ad blocks are 1 3/4”x 1 ¼” in size for 
$75.00. Calendar orders will be place October 1st for arrival 
around Thanksgiving, makes a wonderful Holiday Gift. For 
more information contact Jeff Brosseau 802 233-5530, Jeffrey. 
brosseau@greenmountainpower.com 

Wanted: Bottle Caps 
By Jessica Bruce 

The Winooski Middle High School art department is still 
looking for people to collect and donate plastic bottle caps of all 
shapes and sizes for a future art project. If you can help, please 
drop them off at the school lobby. 

Presents Our First Ever: 

Hosted by a local favorite: 

• Tuesday, September 11 from 7 to 9 pm, 
• Come out for some great fun with friends 
• And to support a great cause!! 
• Celebrating our 25th year! 

Foster Grandparent and RSVP 
Programs at United Way of 
Northwest Vermont 

Are you 55+? Do you enjoy working with children and have 
time to give? 

We’re always looking for older adult volunteers for our RSVP 
and Foster Grandparent Programs! RSVP Read to Me volunteers 
serve 1-2 hours a day, 1-2 times a week in preschool settings. 
RSVP School Buddies volunteers work 1-2 hours a day, 1-2 times 
a week, supporting elementary aged school children who need 
extra assistance in one or more academic areas. 

Foster Grandparents work in early education settings helping 
children who need extra support with early literacy and math. 
Foster Grandparent Volunteers work a minimum of 15 hours 
per week. They receive a small non-taxable hourly stipend, a free 
daily meal at site when available, and more! 

Are you interested in learning more about the RSVP or 
Foster Grandparent Program? Contact Danielle 802-861-7821 or 
daniellew@unitedwaynwvt.org 
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J F K  E L E M E N T A R Y  S C H O O L  N E W S 
  

JFK Elementary Update 
By Sara Raabe, Principal 

Welcome to the 2018-19 school year! Summer was busy at 
JFK with summer school, camps, and other activities. During 
all of that, the JFK staff has been busy working to get the 
school ready to welcome back our students. 

We want our families to be involved in  their student(s) 
education, and know what is going on at school. In turn, 
we want our families to feel comfortable coming to school 
and communicating with us. Communication is key to 
successful working relationships. We have several way that we 
communicate with our families: 

1.	 JFK Facebook Page: Pictures and information are 
posted on the JFK Facebook page frequently. Like the 
page to get updates. 

2.	 JFK Newsletter: Each Friday, I write a letter home 
to families. This letter is sent home as a paper copy to 
each student. It is also posted on the JFK Facebook 
page, and under my page on the WSD website. 

3.	 Teacher Newsletter/Web Page: The school 
expectation is that classroom teachers communicate 
with families via a paper newsletter or webpage 
weekly. Ask your student(s) teacher(s) about their 
method of communication 

4.	 E-mail: Every staff member has a school email. All 
emails follow the same format - first initiallastname@ 
wsdschools.org (for example sraabe@wsdschools.org) 

5.	 Telephone (655-0411): This brings you to the main 
office. Please limit calling teachers during teaching 
hours unless it is an emergency. 

6.	 ALERT Now: ALERT Now is used for important 
communications such as snow days, delayed starts, 
etc. Please make sure to keep your phone numbers 
current with the JFK office to ensure you receive these 
messages. 

7.	 District Newsletter: The district newsletter is 
published monthly and delivered to every mailbox 
in Winooski. There are extra paper copies in several 
places in the school, including the community board 
by the front office. 

8.	 Winooski School District website: 

www.wsdschools.org
 

In addition, each classroom teacher welcomes family 
volunteers in their classrooms. Each family was sent a 
volunteer form over the summer. If you did not receive one, 
please contact your student(s) teacher(s). We also welcome 
volunteers from the community! If you have a specific 
expertise and would like to volunteer in the school, please 
call the main office and ask to speak with me. 

There has been a lot of hard work done over the summer 
at JFK. We are very excited for a positive school year. Please 
feel free to come by school to see our amazing students and 
staff in action! 

Mapping Our Way Around 
By Nancy Devost, ELL Teacher 

The JFK Newcomer Summer School had a very successful 
jam-packed week in June filled with fun and a focus on learning 
to read different kinds of maps. 

The twelve students, along with Ms. Wood, Mrs. Devost, 
Dalib, and Tul, embarked on a daily field trip which included a 
map of the area. 

The group took a walking tour of Winooski, a hike up Mt. 
Philo, a day of fun at Sugarbush, a ferry ride to Port Kent, and a 
picnic at North Beach. Each of these excursions were first timers 
for the students who will remember these trips for a long time 
to come. The whole week was full of making connections to new 
learning and carrying this new knowledge and adventure into a 
new school year. It’s all about connections! 
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JFK Summer School 2018 Recap 
By Katherine Blair  and JFK summer school teachers 

Approximately 100 students daily participated in four weeks 
of fun and learning during the JFK Summer School program, 
which ran from July 9th until August 2nd. Students were broken 
into grade level teams where they spent time learning about the 
topic of “Community Service”. Students participated in daily 
morning meetings with their teams, deepened their literacy skills 
including a daily Fundations lesson and practiced their math 
facts in order to sharpen their math skills. Each grade level chose 
their own activities to develop students’ skills with learning and 
working together as a team and community. A highlight of the 
program was when Jason Chin, Vermont Author & Illustrator, 
visited on July 17th. He enthralled the students with details of his 
work as an author and illustrator on his many books for children. 

Here is a summary from each of the grade level teams: 

Kindergarten:  
The program for incoming 

kindergarteners ran for two weeks. 
Students entering kindergarten in 
the fall were invited to attend one 
week of this summer school program. 
They met their peers and teachers, 
while becoming acquainted with JFK 
Elementary. Students visited the places 
they will encounter in the fall such as 
the playground, art room, music room, 
gymnasium, cafeteria and performing 
arts center. The turnout for the program was exceptional, with 
approximately 20 students attending daily.  

1st Grade: 
First grade started out by 

building a classroom community. 
We did this through the use of 
responsive classroom and read 
alouds that focused on friendship, 
kindness and acceptance. We 
broadened our view of community 
and thought about how we could 
help others. Our community 
service project was cleaning the playground. We also worked on 
building our fact power through addition and subtraction math 
facts. Beginning sight words and letter/sound review also were 
worked on every day. 

2nd Grade: 
Second graders were excited 

to practice being good citizens. 
We collected gently used clothing 
for donation, and organized a 
free lemonade stand to show 
our appreciation of our fellow 
students and teachers here at 
JFK. In literary, second graders 
focused on consonant digraphs 

and blends, improving 
our letter recognition and 
differentiation of spoken 
letter sounds. In math, we 
improved our understanding 
of place value, explored the 
concept of skip counting, 
and practiced our leveled 
math facts. 

3rd Grade: 
Students shared that they think community is a whole bunch 

of people who share what they think, work together, help each 
other, and who try to make things better. They brainstormed 
examples of community, such as towns, teams, classrooms, 
and schools. Each day we read a book as a class, and made 
connections to the themes of responsibility, honesty, compassion, 
respect and courage--all qualities of good citizenship that 
strengthen a community and make it more wonderful. Each 
day we also rotated through various literacy activities, such 
as rhyming and sight word games, independent reading and 
responding to writing prompts. In math, we have learned several 
games that support place value understanding and math fact 
practice with addition and subtraction. 

4th & 5th Grade: 
Our theme for summer school was community and 

citizenship. This linked perfectly to our HEART expectations at 
JFK (Honest, Engaged, Appropriate, Responsible, Timely). As a 
class, and individually, students read many books about respect, 
compassion, honesty, trust, teamwork, and more. Following 
these readings we talked about ways we can show these traits to 
be good citizens at JFK, at home, and in our community; and we 
wrote about people we know who are good citizens. Students also 
worked in groups to practice these skills and reflect on how to 
use those skills more thoughtfully. We also had an exciting visit 
from author and illustrator Jason Chin! Jason showed us how he 
first began drawing, and then how he turned to book illustration, 
using connections from his own life. It was so interesting to see 
the process! We also worked together to practice our math facts 
through games, flash cards and using apps on Chromebooks. It 
was a great four weeks in Summer School! 
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M I D D L E / H I G H  S C H O O L  H I G H L I G H T S 
  

The Future is Now 
September 2018 
By Kate Grodin & Leon Wheeler 

We’re excited that the 2018-19 school year is underway! And we’re especially eager 
to get to know our new students and families and bring each of you into our amazing 
community. It’s great to be here! 

For the past five years we’ve been intently remodeling our approach to learning, and 
in the process have become highly regarded at the state level as a leader in innovative, 
student-centered, and proficiency-based public education. 

Here are some of the things to be aware of as the year begins: 

• Classes focus on teaching six key skills which we call our graduation expectations 
(GX). Students demonstrate their learning in these skills during a MS Expedition or 
HS Exposition each semester. 

• There are two progress reports and a final report card each semester. The progress 
reports focus on the student’s Habits of Learning: 
» ENGAGED: I do my best in class 
» RESPONSIBLE: I complete appropriately challenging assignments, 

including expected revisions
 
» TIMELY: I arrive on time to class 


• The Report Card at the end of each semester provides information about 

both the GX skill and the content proficiency (GP) taught in each class. 


• In advisory students will explore interests, reflect on their learning, and plan future 
classes. 

• We’re thrilled to have three new WMHS teachers this year: Rachel Howes and 
Thierry Uwilingiyimana are middle and high STEM/Science teachers; and Mikayala 
Kelemen is our choral music teacher. 

• Winooski has H.E.A.R.T.  	We will all be: Honest, Engaged, Appropriate, Responsible, 
and Timely. These are values that support learning and being a good citizen. 

Please know our doors are always open and we welcome the community to check out 
what exciting things are happening at Winooski Middle High School. 

And now, enjoy the following summer reflection by one of our busy students, Stephie 
Siki. 

Summer Learning 
By Stephie Siki, Class of 2021 

During the summer I attend three 
different programs. I attended the 
Governor’s Institute of Vermont’s 
Institute of the Arts at Castleton 
University, focusing on poetry and 
dance, and learned to express myself 
in a way that positively impacts my 
community. What is art exactly? I define 
arts as a way for a person to express 
themselves. It can be shown in visual 
art, music, poetry, dance, stone carving, 
filmmaking and etc. I will bring back 
to the school a positive, supportive 
community. 

On July 26th I went to the Youth to 
Youth Conference at Bryant University, 
Smithfield, Rhode Island. The conference 
was focused on drugs and alcohol: what 
it does to your brain, how to live your 
life positive without needing drugs, how 
to have fun without alcohol. During 
the four days, six hundred students 
were challenged to accomplish their 
Impossible, a goal that students made 
for the conference. From that, learn to 
think of a goal as a possible. In school 
I will challenge myself to make some 
ambitious goals that are supposed to be 
“Impossible” to accomplish. 

On August 4th, I went to the 
Health Professions Exploration 
Camp at University of New England, 
Portland, Maine. Dressed in scrubs, we 
explored pharmacy, social work, nurse, 
osteopathic, human genetics, dentist. 
We did some hands-on activities within 
SIM labs, and got to talk to professionals 
about their career and our future goals. 
I will bring back to school my interest 
on health medicine by deepening my 
understanding into the subject. 

To conclude my amazing summer, 
I was in control in how I wanted my 
summer to be, how I wanted my time 
to be spent. Students are able to decide 
what they want to do in their lives, who 
they want to be. There’s a lot of programs 
out there to support the student’s 
passion, curiosity and themselves. I 
learned a lot from those experiences. 
Changed now, I have a new perspective 
on the world and so can you! 
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Partnership for Prevention 
By  Jackie Hoy 

We’re looking forward to a fun and productive school year this 
year, and we can’t wait to see students join us for our next session 
of Above the Influence! 

Above the Influence is an after-school group that meets 
weekly in the Winooski School. Kids will have fun, meet 
other students, gain public speaking skills, and increase their 
knowledge about how using substances can affect their goals. 
Students will spend time looking at some of the many types 
of messages they are faced with on a daily basis, and will be 
provided information and experience to decide for themselves 
what is true and right and what they value. 

ATI is coordinated by the Winooski Partnership for 
Prevention in collaboration with the Winooski School District 
21st CCLC after school program. ATI will be under the 
supervision of Kyung Choi, the youth engagement coordinator. 
The Winooski Partnership for Prevention has been providing 
youth programming in Winooski since 2003. If you have any 
questions or concerns, please contact Kyung Choi at kchoi@ 
winooskiprevention.org or Suzanne Skaflestad at sskaflestad@ 
wsdschools.org. 

Winooski Kids Travel to Rhode Island for 
Youth Conference 

Two of our youth group members had the chance to attend 
a youth conference in Rhode Island this summer. Lukas and 
Stephie joined other area kids for the Eastern States Youth to 
Youth Conference, where they were able to learn facts about 
substances, build communication and advocacy skills, and 
engage in ways to support a healthy lifestyle. 

“The conference was lots of fun, and I met a lot of cool 
people,” said Lukas. His favorite class involved ways to manage 
stress. “I learned a lot of different ways to destress, like walking 
away or taking a breather. I liked all the facts we learned [about 
substances], but I also liked learning about other things that can 
support healthy ways [to live]. It was cool to see that.” 

We’d love to send more kids to the Youth to Youth training 
next year, and you can help us achieve our goal by supporting 
our work. Visit our website for how to become involved; we look 
forward to hearing from you!  

More Winooski 
Kids are Saying 
No to Tobacco 

Winooski middle 
school kids are helping to 
create the next generation 
of tobacco-free youth: recent Youth Risk Behavior studies show 
that use of any tobacco products has decreased since 2015. We’d 
like to thank Winooski parents, kids, and the whole community 
for supporting health and reducing tobacco use! 

Let’s keep the trend going. We can support health in Winooski 
by promoting tobacco-free public spaces, advocating for healthy 
community design, and talking to kids about how tobacco 
is unsafe, and that includes electronic vaping products. This 
school year, kids can look out for their peers by sharing facts 
and encouraging healthy activities, and they can raise awareness 
about how tobacco companies market products to them, 
including using colorful packages and flavors. 

Community Dinners Will Be Resuming Soon! 
Community dinners are a great time to come together over 

a free, delicious meal to meet friends, enjoy family time, and 
get important updates about what’s going on locally. We will be 
posting or community dinner dates and times on social media 
and on our website, so please visit us to check it out. 

We’re excited to work with our partners to provide a free meal 
for the community; we’d love for you to join us! 

Register for City Updates
 
Register For Emergency 

Updates and Winter Parking 
Ban Notifications - TEXT 
“WINOOSKI” TO 888-777 or 
visit https://local.nixle.com/register/. 

Foster and Respite Care in Vermont
 
From a day to a lifetime…. 
You can help!! 

Almost 1,000 Vermont children 
currently live away from their 
families in foster care. They all need 
families to care for them, preferably 
in their communities. Being able to 
stay in their own communities & 
schools — with friends, teachers, and 
familiar surroundings — can make a 
huge difference in their lives. 

Become a foster parent!! Call your Resource Coordinators, 
Cathy or Matt at 863-7370 or visit fostercare.vt.gov 
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Winooski Girl Scout Troop 30187 September Report
 
By Amy Lothrop 

The Juniors held a July bake sale and 
an August bottle drive. They are working 
hard on their Bronze Award project 
which is to support the Family room in a 
COTS’ shelter. The Bronze Award is the 
third highest award a Girl Scout can earn. 
Each girl invests 20 hours in the group 
effort. Their project must be sustainable 
and inspire others in their community to 
help support their cause. In August, they 
put together eight Bedtime Buddy Bags. 
They also put together activity kits of 
friendship bracelet and slime making. The 
bag contains a pair of pyjamas, a book, 
a blanket and a lovie (stuffed animal) in 
a tie dyed pillow case. If you would like 
to donate an item to the Bedtime Buddy 
Bag, please contact Amy Snow Lothrop 
at AmyLothrop@comcast.net or (802) 
373-7288. 

Cadettes have also raised money this 
summer for their Silver Award plus trips 
to Maine 2019 and Costa Rica 2020. The 
Silver Award is the second highest award 
a Girl Scout can earn. She must invest 50+ 
hours as an individual or a small team in 
a sustainable project designed to make a 
positive change to their community. They 
were able to bake oodles of treats to sell. 
They are looking forward to a spring trip 

to Portland, Maine. Cadettes are involved 
completing every aspect of planning 
and booking the trip including lodging, 
transportation, entertainment and food. 
We are looking forward to our adventure. 

Our troop is looking for a community 
member to help us with sewing projects 
2-3 times a year for a couple of hours. 
Our next Daisy meeting is on September 
8th from 9-10:30pm at the Winooski 
Senior Center. Brownies and Juniors 
will meet during the school year on 
Wednesdays from 5:30-7:00pm starting 
on September 5th in the JFK Art room. 
Cadettes will also meet on the 2nd 
Saturday of the month from 10:30­
2:30pm at the Winooski Senior Center. 

If this sounds like an adventure to be a 
part of, please contact Amy Snow Lothrop 
at AmyLothrop@comcast.net or (802) 
373-7288. Our mission is to develop girls 
of courage, confidence and character who 
make the world a better place. We are 
open to all girls from K-12th 
grade. 

• Bottle Drive 
• Bedtime Buddy Bag 


supplies
 
• Slime Making Activity Kits 
• Prepping for the Bake Sale 
• No Sew Blankets for COTS 
• Finished Bedtime Buddy 


Bags
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